
 

 

Town of Greenville 
 

A special meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Greenville was held on Monday, 
April 30, 2018, at 7:00 pm at Pioneer Hall, to address the final order for the water 
district, as well as any and all business brought before the Board. 
 

Present:      Supervisor Paul Macko 
       Councilman Richard Bear 
       Councilman John Bensen 
       Councilman Greg Davis 
            
Recording Secretary:    Clerk-Collector Jackie Park 
 
Department Heads Present:  Deputy Water Superintendent Renee Hamilton  

    Zoning and Code Enforcement Officer Mark Overbaugh  
       arrived at 7:20 pm      

      
Other:                                            and 6 guests 

 

Absent:       Councilman Travis Richards and Attorney Tal Rappleyea 

Supervisor Macko opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  He then explained 
that there has been a challenge with the water extension related to the petition received.  
A large packet was filed with the Greene County Court; the Judge has not yet made a 
ruling and thus we cannot move forward this evening.  That being said, another special 
meeting must be scheduled.   
 Mr. Bear moved, seconded by Mr. Bensen, to schedule a special meeting to 
address the final order for the water district extension. 
  Carried 4 ayes 
 
Mr. Macko did express that water test results were received late last week from samples 
obtained along the proposed extension area, and the results were ‘all over’.  The sodium 
results ranged between 8.79 milligrams/liter – 382 milligrams/liter, per private well.  
The Department of Health does not set parameters on acceptable levels of sodium, 
although individuals partaking in a sodium-restricted diet due to health concerns should 
be aware of the levels they are receiving through their drinking water and should discuss 
it with their health care provider.   
 
Only 2 of the wells tested from this area were positive for coliform and owners of these 
particular residences were aware of the problem.  The Department of Health does 
consider any positive result of coliform to be unacceptable and unsatisfactory in 
drinking water.   
 
Mrs. Audrey Matott inquired if this delay would impact grant funding for the project; 
Supervisor Macko stated he believed the application was due mid to late May, and once 
the Judge makes a ruling, the Town will proceed.   
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In other business, Supervisor Macko asked the Board if they would like to advertise for a 
part-time, seasonal building inspector to assist with the increased workload in the 
busier summer months?   Perhaps from April 15th through October?  Councilman 
Bensen agreed.   

Mr. Bensen moved, seconded by Mr. Bear, to advertise for a part-time, seasonal 
building inspector. 
  Carried 4 ayes 
Clerk-Collector Park inquired as to if this had been addressed with that department?  As 
it had not yet been discussed, Mr. Macko asked Code Enforcement Officer Overbaugh to 
join the special water meeting.  Mr. Overbaugh was open to having another trained 
member in the department; he noted it would be difficult to find someone certified and 
allowed to function in this role, in a short time.   
 
Sewer District resident Gene Bowden asked for follow up on his grinder-pump issue.  
Supervisor Macko stated he has been calling Delaware Engineering to see how this issue 
can be corrected.  He feels the original contractor on the job, Evergreen, should be 
brought back to correct this issue, and will follow up on this issue the following day.   
 
There being no further business, Mr. Macko moved to adjourn at 7:22 pm. 
 
 
       _______________________  
        Jackie Park, Town Clerk-Collector 
 
 
_______________________________ SUPERVISOR MACKO 
 
_______________________________ MR. BEAR 
    
 _______________________________MR. BENSEN  
 
_______________________________ MR. DAVIS 
 
 


